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Subject: Revision of the 2023 Rule of Law Report

The EU Rule of Law Reports published in recent years are based on false information. The 
arrest by the Polish authorities of the Russian spy Pavel Rubtsov, a.k.a. Pablo González 
Yagüe, was categorised in the 2023 report as a violation of media freedom in Poland. 
Moreover, this formed the basis for media and political attacks on the previous Polish 
Government.

I therefore ask for a clear answer to the following question:

Will the Commission amend the 2023 Rule of Law Report and apologise to Poland for the 
smear campaign conducted against it?
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